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Summary of Evidence 
 
The MassHealth representative, appearing telephonically, testified as follows:  The appellant, who is 
over the age of 65, is a resident of a nursing facility.  She was previously approved for MassHealth 
nursing facility coverage on a short-term basis.  Her initial patient-paid amount was $269.70; this 
increased to $393.70 as of January 1, 2023, because of a corresponding increase in her Social 
Security income.  On January 20, 2023, MassHealth notified the appellant that her PPA would 
increase to $1,526.70 as of February 1, 2023.  The MassHealth representative explained that the 
appellant was eligible for a home maintenance needs deduction for the first six months of her stay, 
and that this expired as of the end of January.  The current PPA was calculated by taking the 
appellant’s total income of $1,599.50 and subtracting the standard $72.80 personal needs allowance.  
 
The appellant was represented at the hearing by her daughter, who also appeared by telephone.  She 
testified that she has been trying to set up services to be able to bring her mother home, and that she 
needs the additional income to cover the appellant’s rent and utilities in the meantime.  She stated 
that if she does not have the funds to pay these expenses, she will not be able to bring her home.  
The daughter testified that the nursing facility persuaded her to set the appellant up for long-term 
care in case she could not be discharged home.  She added that she was not aware she would not be 
able to use the appellant’s income to pay her community expenses during this period.   
 

Findings of Fact 
 
Based on a preponderance of the evidence, I find the following: 
 

1. The appellant was admitted to a nursing facility as a short-term patient in July 2022.   
 

2. The appellant reached the six-month mark for her nursing home admission in January 2023.  
 

3. Prior to January 2023, the appellant was eligible for a home maintenance needs allowance. 
 
4. On January 20, 2023, MassHealth notified the appellant that her patient-paid amount would 

increase from $393.70 to $1,526.70 as of February 1, 2023.  The PPA was calculated by 
taking her total income of $1,599.50 and subtracting the $72.80 personal needs allowance. 
 

5. The appellant is not eligible for any other deductions in the PPA calculation.   
 

Analysis and Conclusions of Law 
 
The issue in this appeal is whether MassHealth correctly determined a change in the appellant’s 
patient-paid amount beginning in February 2023.  The PPA is the amount that a member in a 
long-term care facility must contribute to the cost of his or her care under the laws of the 






